KIRKBARROW RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held 14 September 2017

in The Neighbourhood Centre, Ghyllside School, Kendal


 


PRESENT:	Diane Horner (in the Chair), D. Wilkinson, P. Horner, D. Bertsson.





IN ATTENDANCE:	H. Davies (Ghyllside School).





WELCOME & APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting and reported apologies for absence in respect of 


L. Slater, R. Tideswell, A. West, G. Cook, F. Harrison and PCSO M. Leigh. 





MINUTES OF LAST MEETING


The minutes of the AGM held 14 September 2016 were agreed as a correct record. 





MATTERS ARISING - None.





PRESENTATION AND ADOPTION OF ANNUAL ACCOUNTS 2016/17


Rose had reported that the accounts for the year ending 31st March 2017 had been audited as being correct by the Kendal Town Treasurer, Jack Jones and copies were circulated. 





The Annual Accounts were subsequently adopted. Proposed and seconded by Peter and Dave respectively.





ANNUAL REPORTS


  Chair 


Diane gave the following report. 


” Since last year’s AGM, weekly sports sessions were held on Brockbeck MUGA on Monday evenings until the third week in October, then resumed again from 24th April and will continue until 16th October.





We have again worked with the Kendal Parish Hall Committee to provide alternating dance workshops and sports & games in the Hall, delivered by Hayley Davies and GLL respectively, on every Wednesday afternoon of all school holidays excepting Christmas, with refreshments also being provided. 





KRA volunteers once again accompanied Kendal Lions for their door-to-door Christmas Collection on the estate with Santa’s Float on 19th December, when our residents generously donated the sum of £404.16, of which KRA received £200. And we have already agreed to help this year, on Sunday 10th December, so please put this date in your diaries.   





With our environment in mind, KRA held its last litter pick of 2016 on 26th November before breaking for the Winter months; resuming again on 1st April, followed by 20th May and 8th July, with another planned for this coming Saturday - 16th September, meeting at 10:30 by Ghyllside School entrance gates on Greengate Lane.





Also on the subject of litter, the long-awaited bin has now been installed adjacent to the footpath from Vicars Fields to Echo Barn Hill, thanks to District Cllr Alvin Finch, who paid for the bin from his Member’s Allowance, and Kendal Town Council, who have agreed to pay for the ongoing emptying costs.  This will hopefully put an end to the poop bags being thrown into the trees and bushes.


 


And, whilst we haven’t planted any new bulbs, trees or shrubs of late, Dave, Peter and I regularly install taller stakes to our existing trees, as well as pruning the Laurel bushes around the perimeter fence at Brockbeck, where Martin & Phil also keep on top of any weeds. Also, after over 2 years of asking, Dog Exclusion signs have now been installed at Brockbeck Games Area.





Thanks to contributions of £1,000, £400 and £250 from District Councillor Alvin Finch, County Councillor Geoff Cook and South Lakes Housing respectively, our External Defibrillator for community use was installed by South Lakes Housing at its flats on Greengate Lane in October.





And at long last, thanks to the perseverance of Fiona Harrison at SLH, our Estate Entrance signs have now been installed. 





Also, the ‘bus stop at the top of Echo Barn Hill has been relocated further up the hill but its designated road markings are still awaited, as is our on-street Parking Review; progression of our request to have traffic lights installed at the junction of Glebe and Milnthorpe Roads; improvements to road safety on Greengate Lane adjacent to the school; and designation of the footpath from Kirkbarrow to Milnthorpe Road via the Cock & Dolphin development as a Public Right of Way, which are all down to CCC. 


Again on the subject of road safety, Dave, Peter, Rose and I conducted speed monitoring on both Well Ings and Anchorite Fields, using the community speed gun. And, although we didn’t manage to catch anyone speeding, due to our high visibility on residential roads with infrequent traffic, as against the volumes using such as Aynam Road, we did obviously serve as a pro-active deterrent. 





As our new stainless steel embankment slide was installed on The Adventure in January to replace the plastic one vandalised last May, the area was looking good for our annual Summer Fun Event on Sunday 16th July, which featured the usual Bouncy Castle & Gladiator Dual inflatables; a Face Painter; a Children’s Entertainer; and the cheapest Bar-B-Q around. The event was once again both well attended and a huge success.





And The Adventure will soon be further enhanced with the installation of fencing between the slides at the top of the embankment, together with repairs to the embankment itself and renewal of the rotting cycle ramps.





To end my report on a high, I was totally surprised but nonetheless very appreciative of being nominated for and subsequently winning the Police & Crime Commissioner’s Outstanding Citizen Award in June. It’s not often that you’re rewarded for doing something that you enjoy so much. However, neither this award nor any of KRA’s work and achievements would have been possible without the help, support and teamwork of my fellow Committee members, representatives of our partner organizations and Kirkbarrow residents themselves. So, thank you, one and all.”





  Community Police  


Mark Leigh had reported on the previous year as follows.





“Recorded Incidents 14/09/2016 - 13/09/2017


Criminal Damage		-    4							Theft				-    7


Burglary Dwelling		-    2							Public Order		-    1


Pedal Bike Theft		-    1


Damage to Vehicles	-  14 (Kendal as a whole has suffered with this as well)





Partner Agency Messages


Cumbria Police have recently embarked on a joint operation with SLDC and DVLA targeting un-taxed and un-roadworthy vehicles resulting in a large number of fines and removals of vehicles.”





  CCC Community Engagement - No report submitted.





  South Lakes Housing  


Fiona had reported as follows. 


“The housing management team has been through a radical restructure in the last twelve months in preparation for forthcoming changes to Universal Credit and specialised team of staff dealing with income has been created and thus creating a further team to deal with tenancy matters. All allocation matters are dealt with by the Housing Options Team . The changes have taken time to establish and it has been also identified that additional staffing resources are required for the tenancy management team.  We have just advertised a new full time post within the team and hope that once we have recruited someone into post we can offer a more effective service.  Further staffing changes have also occurred and Louise North has moved in to the Housing Options Team and Lindsay Moorhouse has recently moved to the Tenancy Management Team working part time. Low staffing resources have meant we haven’t been able to address all matters that require our attention but the proposed changes in the team are welcomed.


 


Changes have also taken place within the computer management system that was first introduced in July 2016 and we have now added ASB case management . This has taken time to design and test before being rolled out in June this year.  Further changes are being introduced to the system gradually which will ensure greater clarity and information for staff dealing with all aspects of a tenancy/property.





We have also been reviewing and rewriting our tenancy agreements which will be used for new tenants and this will be rolled out in the near future. This is happening  alongside a programme of policy reviews for all aspects of tenancy management.”





  Kendal Lads and Girls Club - No report submitted.





  Ghyllside School


Huw reported that the kitchen refurbishment works would be completed at the end of the week, with the new kitchen being fully operational on Monday; and the Urgent Life Safety project - to renew the fire alarm etc - would be starting soon.


He said that, in line with the low birth rate years across Kendal, pupil numbers were slightly down at 399 in main school and 40 in Nursery, which would rise to 83 in the year due to the staggered start dates.





The teaching staff group had remained stable; but a new Site Manager, Wayne Lees, had started on 1st September following Kevin Jenkinson’s retirement; and Sandra Stewart, the School Business Manager, would also be retiring at the end of October.





Dave (W) reported that he often litter picked the grass embankment adjacent to the perimeter fence on Greengate Lane, outside of school hours and sought approval for this, which Huw was happy to grant.





  Councillors


Geoff had reported that no further progress had been made with regard to the outstanding County Council issues; and, in the absence of Kath, there was no Town Council report available. 





ELECTION OF OFFICERS 2017/18


The previous officers had indicated that they were willing to stand again; therefore, in the absence of any other nominations, the following were subsequently elected unanimously:





(i)		Chair/Secretary - Diane Horner 			(ii)		Vice-Chair - David Wilkinson 


(iii)	Treasurer - Rose Tideswell 				(iv)	Minutes Secretary - Phil Whiting





ELECTION OF COMMITTEE 2017/18


It was agreed that the Committee would comprise the above officers, together with:


David Bertsson, Martin Mason, Peter Horner, Linda Slater, Malcolm Conway, Ann West and Chris Crawford, who had all indicated their willingness to be involved.





QUESTION AND ANSWER SESSION


Huw asked whether the uptake for the free children’s lunches in Kendal Parish Hall during the Summer holidays was known; and Diane responded that, after a slow start, numbers had risen to about 15 per week, with between 35 and 50 taking part in the KRA Dance/Sports activities thereafter.





DATES OF MEETINGS 2017/18


Diane reported that all meeting dates had now been booked with Ghyllside School, with the first Committee Meeting being held on 1st November 2017; and she would be circulating the meeting schedule in due course.





ANY OTHER / COMMITTEE BUSINESS


     Cumbria Community Foundation Membership Renewal


Diane asked whether Committee members wished to renew KRA’s membership subscription in the sum of £15 per year, which was subsequently agreed. 





Heartstart Training


In the absence of the majority of members, it was agreed to defer agreeing a date for the above training, which lasted approximately 3 hours, until the next Committee Meeting. 








The meeting closed at 7.56pm
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